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Mrs Lawson 

Clerk to Ainstable Parish Council 

 

Dear Ms Lawson 

I am writing to ask if the Parish Council would continue to support Fellrunner for another 

year. We have been most grateful for your donations/grants in the past and have put the 

money to good use, maintaining our lifeline service to rural communities across the Eden 

valley and beyond. The past year has of course been a year like no other with services 

suspended and a severe loss of income. Nonetheless Fellrunner has responded by offering a 

service that brought shopping to the villagers rather than taking the villagers shopping. Our 

efforts in this and over the past forty years were recognized in the announcement of the 

Queens Award for Voluntary Service a few months ago. 

Fellrunner is again running a full timetable and we are doing all we can to provide the 

services your parishioners need. Usually at this time we quote the number of passengers 

from your parish that have used the service during the year and suggest a donation /grant 

based on this.  With the service off the road for a long period this would have no meaning 

this year so we have based the calculation on the figures for the last full year before the 

pandemic.   

Based on our record of 628 passenger journeys made in your Parish during the reference 

year, your donation at 35p/journey would be £219.80. 

You can make a donation by cheque payable to 'The Fellrunner Village Bus Ltd' and send to 

the secretary at the address above or by pay by bank transfer to 40-36-10 account no 

71381717. 

Thank you very much for your past support and for considering our request again this year. 

We also hope you will do what you can to publicise the service in your parish and if there is 

anything we can to  assist in this regard please let me know 

(secretary.fellrunnerbus@outlook.com 07734 529432) 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Neil R Hannah 

Secretary, Fellrunner Village Bus Ltd  

mailto:secretary.fellrunnerbus@outlook.com

